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OFFICIAL 

Wellington Road and Heysen Boulevard Roundabout 
To help support urban growth in Mount Barker, the Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the 
Department) is delivering a new single-lane roundabout where the extension of Heysen Boulevard will meet 
Wellington Road. 

This project is jointly funded by the South Australian Government under the Road Safety and Partner Funded 
Program and by residential and commercial developers. 

The project will include:  

• construction of a new single lane roundabout;  

• concrete kerbs, kerb ramps, pedestrian/shared footpaths, median and refuge islands;  

• installation of new LED street lighting;  

• installation of guardrails and line marking; 

• undergrounding of services including stormwater, communications, gas, water, and electricity; and 

• vegetation management and tree removal. 

Please see concept design overleaf for details. 

Project timing 
Major works are scheduled to commence mid-September 2022, with the new roundabout expected to open 
to traffic in the first quarter of 2023, weather permitting. Works will be undertaken Monday to Friday, between 
7am and 5pm. Advance notice will be provided if any weekend or night works are required. 

What to expect 
To safely facilitate these works, speed and lane restrictions will be in place. Please plan ahead, allow extra 
travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic 
controllers when travelling through the area. 

Wellington Road will remain open to traffic at all times during the works. 

Outside of work hours a 40km/h speed restriction will be in place on Wellington Road subject to onsite 
conditions. 

Access to properties will be maintained during the works, with advance notice provided to residents if there is 
a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed however the work will be 
managed to minimise disturbance as much as practically possible. 

The Department appreciates your co-operation and patience while these important works are undertaken.  

To keep up to date as these works progress, we encourage the community to register for email updates via 
the project website https://dit.sa.gov.au/WRHBroundabout 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 
or email DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au  

Yours sincerely 

Wellington Road and Heysen Boulevard Roundabout Project Engagement Team 

 

https://dit.sa.gov.au/WRHBroundabout
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Wellington Road and Heysen Boulevard Roundabout Concept Design 
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